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May the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary & Joseph enlighten,
guide & protect us, today & always.

Holy Family Parish
130 Wiley Street, Kingston, ON  K7K 5B5   613-542-8587

email: holyfamilychurch@cogeco.ca
Web Site: holyfamilyparishkingston.ca

Pastor: Friar James Fukes, OFM Conv.        Pastoral Associate: Father James Quirk 

Pastoral Minister: Deacon John Ezard   jezard@cogeco.ca       Secretary: Karen Keough

Parish Pastoral Council:

Sandy Murchie  613-548-3761

Parish Property & Finance:

Lidia Santos   613-542-9414

Legion of Mary:

Rolande Oliver   613-542-3791

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Arrangements with the pastor should be made

at least 6 months in advance. A marriage 

preparation course is required.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday: 4:30 - 5:00

Prior to any Mass or by appointment

PASTORAL VISITS
Regular pastoral visits are available on request. 

For visitation of hospitalized or shut-in 

parishioners, please call the parish office.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated on the 2nd 

& 4th Sundays of each month following the 11:00 

a.m. Mass. A baptismal preparation class is 

required. Please contact the parish office for further 

information.

MUSICIANS
Jackie Corcoran  613-548-8904

Elisabeth Santos  613-888-4331

Ashley Pixley  613-358-2038

Tom Ward  613-766-7939

Theresa Whalen-Witjes  613-384-6372

SUNDAY EUCHARIST
Saturday:  5:15 p.m.

Sunday:    9:30 a.m. 

                 & 11:00 a.m.

JUNIOR LITURGY
(September to June)

Sunday:    9:30 a.m. 

DAILY LITURGY
Please refer to the schedule

provided inside this bulletin.

Kingston
Monuments

Ltd.
Serving your area since 1904

1041 Sydenham Rd.
613-548-7669

Join us for Sunday Lunch
Order online www.swisschalet.com
For Delivery  1-866-439-0439
85 Dalton Ave. 613-547-0100

St. Mary's Cemetery
Serving our Catholic Community

Since 1850
Interment, Entombment &

Memorial Options
718 Division St.
613-548-4343

PROFESSIONAL INVESTMENTS
OSSIE FISHER

Mutual Funds & GIC's
Your best choice for RRIF's

1180 Clyde Court
613-384-7511

AMEY'S TAXI 

613-546-1111

Carlo De Longhi
ELECTRIC LTD.
Lic. ECRA/ESA 7000710

Quality Work
Reasonable Rates

613-546-4779

CASUAL
FINE DINING

PP
RAMEKINS

Seniors 7 Meal Deal
Call For Details

Breakfast a la Carte
Sat & Sun 9am-2pm

1540 Bath Rd.
613-384-0793

www.ramekins.ca

Bridget Walker-Payne
Providing Insurance &

Financial Services

1335 Princess St.

613-544-1335

Family
Restaurant

Open 24 hours
Seniors &

Children's Menu
33 Benson St.
(near church)

www.dennys.ca
613.547.9744

Lawn Care by Felix

SCARPAZZA
D E S I G N

Welcome to Ramekins

1162 Division St.

Kingston

• 24hr Access To Your Storage Unit
• Indoor Climate Controlled Storage Units
• Affordable, Clean and Safe
• 24/7 Digital Security

STARTING AT 

$65
Authorized U-HAUL Dealer

31 Steve Fonyo Drive
Kingston, ON

613-531-3114
www.access-storage.com

Exclusive
Cooling Ltd.

Air Conditioning • Refrigeration • Heating
Ventilation • Gas Fireplaces • 24 HR SERVICE

597 Justus Dr.  613-389-9250

PLANNEDPLANNED
SERVICESERVICE

Mr. Fil Scarpazza
(613) 546-4598

ScarpazzaHomes.weebly.com
ScarpazzaFil@hotmail.com

SPOT

Looking for a cost effective
way to advertise your business?

CALL TODAY
1-800-268-2637

THIS SPACE IS
AVAILABLE

Don't leave  our
advertisers HHANANGINGING!

Please patronize and
tell them that you

appreciate their 
support

Your advertisers make
this bulletin possible

EAT LOCALLOCAL
SHOP LOCALLOCAL

ENJOY LOCALLOCAL

Shopping
Locally

Saves Gas

K. MULROONEY 
TRUCKING LTD.

McAdoo Lane
613-548-4427

Discover the Credit Union
Advantage!

www.limestonecu.com

572 Princess St. Kingston
4499 Bath Rd. Amherstview

Proudly a part of Kingston's                                               

Catholic Community for Generations

Gordon F. Tompkins
Funeral Homes

Township Chapel
435 Davis Drive

Kingston West

613-546-5150
www.gftompkins-township.ca

Central Chapel
49 Colborne Street

Kingston Downtown

613-546-5454
www.gftompkins-central.ca

RESURRECTION
CATHOLIC CEMETERY

Call and receive your
FREE Planning Kit today.

613-542-3577
2563 Division Street

Kingston (Glenburnie)

Holy Family Parish
130 Wiley Street, Kingston, ON  K7K 5B5   613-542-8587

email: holyfamilychurch@cogeco.ca
Web Site: holyfamilyparishkingston.ca

Pastor: Friar James Fukes, OFM Conv.

Pastoral Associate: Father James Quirk 

Pastoral Minister: Deacon John Ezard   jezard@cogeco.ca

Secretary: Karen Keough
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Saturday Dec 31 5:15 pm Eves & Hughson Families by Bill & Grace Eves 
Sunday Jan 1 9:30 am + Tom Bartello by Kathryn & Wally 
  11:00 am Mass for the People 
Monday Jan 2 ------ no scheduled liturgy 
Tuesday  Jan 3 ------ no scheduled liturgy 
Wednesday  Jan 4 9:00 am + Ana Hicks by the Santos Family 
Thursday Jan 5 9:00 am + Theresa Watters 
   by Mitchell & Mary Jane McKenna 
  1:00 – 5:00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament & Benediction 
Friday Jan 6 8:30 am Priest’s Intention  
Saturday Jan 7 5:15 pm + Helen & Raymond Langton by Sister Sheila Langton 
Sunday Jan 8 9:30 am Mass for the People 
  11:00 am + Ron Robson by Sharon, Scott & Andrea Lillis 
 

Liturgical Roles Jan 7 & 8 5:15 p.m. 9:30 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 
Readers: Brenda Meltz 

Lorna Castro 
Helen Coffey 
Tom Carty 

Renci & Koos Toxopeus 

Eucharistic Ministers: Christine Jewell David Ibbott Sister Helen Russell 
Musicians: Jackie Corcoran Tom Ward Elisabeth Santos 
Greeters: D. Lee R. & B. Witjes  -- 
 

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT ENDING WITH BENEDICTION  1:00 – 
5:00 PM, THURSDAY  AFTERNOON, DECEMBER 29TH 
“COULD YOU NOT WATCH ONE HOUR WITH ME?” In addition to our personal 
intentions, may we also pray that Peace with its just and kindly balance may dominate 
world events in the coming year (January 1st is the World Day of Peace) 

 
 
Sock Collection – As in recent years we are again asking parishioners to donate warm socks for the homeless 
between Christmas and January 15th. The socks are donated to the Kingston Youth Shelter, In From the 
Cold, St. Vincent de Paul and Holy Family School. 
 

DONATIONS FOR CHRISTMAS FLOWERS IN MEMORY OF YOUR DEAR ONES were 
gratefully received before Christmas. Please see an updated list of remembrances on the 
bulletin boards. 
 

No Mass at Holy Family on Tuesday January 3rd   Please note this change to our usual schedule.  
 
PRAYERS FOR THOSE WHO ARE ILL: Please remember in your prayers the following: Dale Ezard, 
Deacon John Ezard, Elaine Watier, Molly Kirkpatrick, Doreen Saunders, David Tessier, Steve Black, 
Marguerite Girard, Bob & Michelle Mayhew & Josh Witjes. If you wish prayers to be said for family 
members or friends who are ill, please call the office 613-542-8587 with their names. Their names will be read 
from the pulpit for one month, after which they will be added to this bulletin list for another month. After that, 
if prayers are still needed, we ask that a family member call the office to request additional prayers. 
 

MARY, THE HOLY MOTHER OF GOD     
JANUARY 1, 2017 

Church Bulletin Advertising Liturgical Publications will be setting up the advertisements for our 
church bulletin. The advertising will begin in February 2017 and supports the bulletin service. Please 
support the bulletin and advertise your product or service. Call Liturgical Publications at 1-800-268-
2637. 
 
The Hotel Dieu Hospital - St. Mary’s Cathedral Coat Drive is in desperate need of men’s coats—particularly L-
XXL sizes—plus warm hats, mitts and socks.  Large-sized women’s coats are also welcome.  We are accepting coats at 
the Sydenham Street entrance of Hotel Dieu until the first week of January. 
 
The Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic 
Education Foundation (ALCEF) is a registered 
charity that raises funds to assist families within 
our schools during times of poverty or crisis. The 
ALCEF has provided over $230,000 in financial 
assistance to over 738 families since 2007. For 
more information, please visit: 
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/Board/Pages/Foundation.a
spx 
 
St. Paul Catholic School Council will once again 
offer a Christmas tree pickup  Trees will be 
picked up on January 2, 2017 and taken to the 
recycling depot for $10. Please support St.Paul 
Catholic School by emailing 
st.paul.school.council@hotmail.com or calling 
Dari Vecchio at 613-329-9642 with your address. 
Please have your tree out by 10am on Monday 
January 2nd. Your $10 donation will directly 
support the School Council’s fundraising 
initiatives. Kindly leave your donation in your 
mailbox, or taped to your door that morning. 
 
FAITH DEVELOPMENT- Beginning January 
26th, 2017, the parish of St. John the Evangelist in 
Gananoque (with the help of the Knights of 
Columbus) will be doing a six week faith 
development study group every Thursdays 
beginning at 6:45 pm at St. Joseph Catholic 
Elementary School, 235 Georgiana Street, 
Gananoque.  Faith, being a gift from God, is not 
something that we are to stop developing once 
confirmed or out of school – but a lifelong process.  
So please join us as we view short videos in which 
Bishop Robert Barron presents Biblical examples 
of conversion stories.  Discussion will follow in 
small informal groups in which we will learn from 
each other.  Refreshments available. It will be a 
great way to get to know each other while learning 
our faith together.  For information please call St. 
John's parish office at 613.382.2017 or email 
stjohnstphil@gmail.com.  Hope to see you there! 
 

Refugee Services – urgent need for storage space 
to store, sort and distribute items for the new 
families. For further information or to volunteer 
space, please contact Sunita Gupta, Kingston 
Community Health Centres, 263 Weller Avenue, P: 
613.544.4661 ext. 5156, E: sunitag@kchc.ca 
 

BIRTHRIGHT needs volunteers who are 
committed to the spirit of nurturing life as well 
as being caring and helpful in a positive and 
tangible way.  For more information, please 
call us at 613-546-5433 or email us at 
info@birthrightkingston.ca  
 
Marriage Encounter  If you would like to 
improve your marriage, deepen your love, live 
more happily together, and draw closer to each 
other, the Marriage Encounter program can help.  
Marriage Encounter is an experience which focuses 
on communication between husband and wife. It is 
an opportunity to spend a weekend together away 
from the distractions and the tensions of everyday 
life and to concentrate on each other as a couple.  
The next Marriage Encounter weekend will be 
held in Ottawa from January 20-22.  To register, 
please call Sally and Wayne Fink at 613-777-0262, 
or e-mail wslovers98@gmail.com.  Information 
about Marriage Encounter can be found at 
www.wwme.org. 
 

St. Mary’s of the Lake Hospital Volunteer 
Opportunities 
 Assist patients going to and from Sunday 

Mass (10:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon), which 
includes pushing wheelchairs and walking 
alongside patients who require 
assistance/supervision. 

 Extraordinary Minister for the Distribution 
of Holy Communion to patients during the 
week. 

Please contact Tania Christie at 613-548-7222, Ext. 
2292 or smolvolunteer@providencecare.ca 
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